TO:

TOWN BOARD MEMBERS, CLERK TREASURER, WATER SUPERINTENDENT, LEGAL COUNCIL, OFFICE MANAGER, TOWN

HALL

FROM:

JANET RIGGS, TOWN PRESIDENT

DATE:

AUGUST 7, 1996

SUBJECT: TOWN BOARD MEETING AGENDA & MISC.

Attached is a copy of the Agenda for Tuesday, August 13th regular board meeting. If there is anything missing, please contact me for addition to the agenda. Home 923-5870 early morning or evenings; 283-3558 day (sometimes) or in emergecy - Cell Phone 553-8780.

Please have updates to any items on the agenda that you are working on, and physically look at items under public matters if needed.

There will be a copy of the agenda posted at town hall for the public and the minutes will also be posted, so there will not need to be a reading at the meeting.

Due to budget meetings/hearings, and appropriations, there are several meetings needed this month. A list of them are listed below, please mark your calendars. Hopefully they will be short meetings.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Tues., August 13, 7:30 pm - TOWN BOARD MEETING

Thurs., August 15, 7:00 pm - 1st BUDGET HEARING

Thurs., August 22, 7:00 pm - 2nd BUDGET HEARING 8:00 pm - APPROPRIATIONS HEARING (Car transfer)

EYI

Wed., August 7 - Ramsey's Regular Water Meeting Monday, August 26 - Floyds Knobs Regular Water Meeting

I LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING EVERYONE ON TUESDAY!

JACK SPRIGLER 9405 HARRISON ST GREENVILLE, IN 47124

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, August 13, 1996.

Council President Janet Riggs called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

On motion by Mike Receveur, seconded by Gerry Burkhart, the Council dispensed with the reading of the July minutes, but provided copies to those requesting. On motion by Gerry Burkhart, seconded by Mike Receveur, the minutes fo the July meeting were approved as written.

Mr. Stratman, a resident of Parkland Heights, complained of excess water run-off along Beechwood Ave creating a flooding situation on his property and believes a new culvert is needed. Council advised him that a Councilmember and the Town attorney would look into the matter and advise him later.

Robert Evans, Town resident, complained of areas in Town that needed to be cleaned up; such as overgrown weeds, trash, etc., in lots and along the roadways of Town. Mr. Evans presented the Council with pictures of some areas. Councilmember Gibson advised him the Town has knowledge of some roadway areas and the Town will proceed to clean up these area and property owners will be notified of their areas.

Mr. & Mrs. Billy Collins, residents of Old Vincennes Road area questioned the Council of the availability of water if and when the Kimberlien property is sold or subdivided. Councilmember miller explained the current water situation and stated that every effort will be made to assure adequate clean water supply. Ms. Collins questioned whether any line expansion would cause her to have to move her mail box; Council responded that she will need to take this matter up with County officials.

County residents William Dolan and Sandy Dolan, Kevin Rickard, Anita Shellenberg. Laura Emerson questioned the Council of the Town's annexation plans and bad water (Palmyra and Borden Tri County) which the Council stated they had no control of these water companies. Councilmember Ted Miller advised Mr. & Mrs. Dolan that the utility will make an effort to notify them and other customers of areas involved with main breaks, etc. As for annexation plans Councilmember Miller stated the Town currently does not have any plans to annex, but annexation could be brought up later and that all residents of the affected area will be so notified. President Riggs stated that for Greenville water customers their concerns will be taken under advisement.

Town attorney Jeff Fifer advised the Council he is pursuing the SEICO contract but as of now does not have a final solution.

Floyd County Commissioner Bill Burkhart apprised the Council of County raod projects currently being considered for roads within the Town. Mr. Burkhart also stated the County will help the Town in securing street signs.

Council President Riggs opened sealed proposals for Town street resurfacing. Only one (1) proposal was received by the Town: Libs Paving for \$20,730. Mike Recevuer motioned for acceptance, seconded by Ray Gibson. On vote of the Council the Proposal was accepted 4-0; Council member Burkhart voting Nay.

Ted Miller gave the Council an overview of the qualifications of Quest Engineering Co. of Lexington, Ky. to provided certain engineeringservices to the Utility. Mr. Miller stated that at a cost of \$5,000 the Company would provide computerized/mock-up analysis of the utility's current system and recommendations.

Council President opened the floor to questioning and/or comments regarding acceptance of Quest Engineering as Water Utility Consultants/Engineers.

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting of August 13, 1996 (Cont*d).

After deliberation by the Councilmembers Councilmember Ted Miller motioned for acceptance, seconded by Gerry Burkhart. On vote of the Council motioned carried (5-0).

Council approved claims for the Town/Utiliy.

Council by a vote of 5-0 approved Resolution to Retain Utility Deposits.

Council also approved 5-0 Transfer Ordinance # 3.

No further business coming before the Council Mike Recevuer motioned for adjournment, seconded by Janet Riggs. Meeting adjourned to 10;15 P.M.

Janet Riggs, Council President

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler, Clerk of the Council

RESOLUTION TO RETAIN UTILITY METER DEPOSIT FUNDS

WHEREAS, the Town of Greenville desires to retain unclaimed utility meter deposits and deposit these funds in the Municipal Water Utility Operating Fund,

WHEREAS, Indiana Public Law 31 (June 1995) - House Enrolled Act 1512, July 1, 1996, allows unclaimed meter deposit funds to revert to the Utility,

The Greenville Town Council hereby states all unclaimed utility meter deposit funds be retained by the Municipal Water Utility and these funds be deposited in the Municipal Water Utility Operating Fund after Council approval of such unclaimed meter deposits.

The above stated resolution is hereby passed and adpoted by the Greenville Town Council this 13th day of August 1996.

Janet Riggs, Councy) President

ATTEST:

Spyigler, Clerk-Treasurer

August 1, 1996

Mr. Michael L. Hofmann and Mr. Joseph M. Hall Indiana Dept of Transportation 100 N. Senate AVe., Room N755 Indianapolis, IN 46204-2249

RE: US-150 & Greenville/Georgetown Rd. Greenville, Floyd Co.

Dear Mr. Hofmann & Mr. Hall:

Thank you for the signal study that was done for the above location. We were disappointed the traffic counts did not merit the placement of a light at this intersection. In discussions during our town meetings, there have been several items come up that you might be able to help us with. They are listed below:

- Mavilleton Road/US-150 Traffic Light in Galena We continue to have people question the traffic at that intersection versus the above location. Could you provide us with the figures for both locations.
- 2) No Parking Signs Could you provide us with the more noticeable red symbol signs at the No Parking locations along Hwy 150 in Greenville. We had requested them previously, as we still have businesses concerned about their customers not being able to see the signs. Also could they be located lower to the ground so they are more easily seen when driving up in a car.
- 3) Turn Lane into Parkland Heights When heading south on Hwy-150 on the southern outskirts of town, the above subdivision sits over a hill and it is dangerous for vehicles trying to turn left. The road drops off, so I don't know if there is any feasible way to make a turn lane, but if you could take a look at it the next time in the area, we would appreciate it.
- 4) Speed Limit Signs Could additional speed limit signs be installed from the town limits south of the Parkland Heights Subdivision all the way to Hwy 335, where Wind Dance Subdivision is located. We have seen increased traffic slowing to turn into these subdivisions or into the new business (Sav-A-Step) which is located along US-150 on the southern edge of town, and feel additional signs may be necessary.

Any help you could give us would be appreciated. Should you have any questions you may contact me either at home 812/923-5870 or at my office at 812/283-3558.

Sincerely,

Janet K. Riggs, President Greenville Town Board